
TRANSPORT POSITION STATEMENT 

COUNCIL’S POSITION 

Council supports the removal of all level crossings within the City of Gosnells (see following 
plan for locations).

The highest priority site in the City for the removal of the level crossings is William Street, 
Beckenham.  Removal of this crossing will reduce traffic congestion and further facilitate the 
development of surrounding land. 

The second priority for level crossing removal is Kelvin Road, Maddington because it will 
reduce traffic congestion and facilitate redevelopment around the Maddington train station. 

Council believes that high priority level crossings in Gosnells should be removed during shut 
down of the Armadale rail line. 

Council notes Metronet’s preferred method of level crossing removal generally involves 
elevated rail for economic reasons. 

RELATION TO STRATEGIC PLAN 

Strategic Priority 4:  Economy – businesses are supported and the economy is growing 

Goal 4.3 Accelerate the pace of infrastructure improvements including road, rail, public 

transport, utilities and digital connectivity. 



City of Gosnells - Level crossing removals along the Perth to Armadale railway line 


